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22 New Members 
Elected At Varsity 
Club Meeting, Fri. 
Dance Planned By Club 

After Hopkins Game 
on October 29 

Twenty-two undergraduates were 
elected to membership in the Var-
sity Club at the first meeting of the 
year held in the council room in the 
Union: Friday night. President 
Robert. L. Jackson presided over 
the meeting which was well attend-
ed. 

In addition to the main business 
of nominating and accepting new 
members, the club made plans for 
an informal dance to he held in 
the Gymnasium on Saturday, Oc-
tober 29 after the Johns Hopkins 
Mielibel (game. The cost of tickets 
for the dance, which will lest from 
9 to 12, was not settled; but Var-
sity Club members in good standing 
will be admitted at a lower rate. 

The Executive Committee ap-
pointed Thomas B. Steiger chair-
man of a committee in charge of 
final plans for the dance. Steiger 
will be aided by Winslow D. Shaw, 
Charles W. Fisher, and Robert L. 
Jackson. 

President Jackson further sug-
gested that the meeting approved 
advance arrangements for a Ban-
quet to be held on April 23, 1989, 
on which date Dean Archibald Mac-
intosh plans to schedule home 
games in all spring sports and ar-
range an Alumni gathering at the 
College. 

• 
Money Needed 

Jackson next urged all members 
to pay the dues of two dollars for 
the period April 1, 1938 to April 1, 
1939 as the club needs money for a 
working margin. The Secretary 
announced that Varsity Club pins 
may be cbtained by the new mem-
hers at 11.25. 

Robert Balderston, Chairman of 
the Nominating Committee, 'then 
proposed the following list of new 
members for admission into the 
Club. They were all unanimously 
elected. Bolderstores committee 
also includes Jonathan Evans and 
P Allen Lewis. 

Those elected to membership 
were (basketball) John C. Groff 
manager; (wrestling) Laird H. Si-
mons, Parke D. LongeeeChester 
E. Baum, Riehard B. Belst'er, Theo- 
dore A .Wartime, manager; (fenc-
ing) Irving Telling, John M. Sykes, 
Charles E. Rankin, manager; 
(track) Thomas B. Steiger, Lewis 
L, Jenne'', Hayden Mason Charles 
T. Rairdon, John T. Shiakey, and 
Stenlay K. Germane manager. 

Also: (baseball) Stewart L. Beers, 
Louis H. Palmer; (tennis) Robert 
L. Dewees, Robert 0. Whitson, 
manager; (golf) John F. Wilson, 
and Charles F. Miller, manager. 

Alpheus A. Albert, as head of the 
Intramural Committee, was accept-
ed as an allied member. 

The meeting considered and• for-
mally accepted lettere or resigna-
tion from Frank K. Mears and D. 
Norton Williams, and the secretary 
was instructed to inform them of 
the same-.  

12 Rhinies Answer Call 
Of News For Candidates 

Twelve Rhinies responded to the 
News' call tomes talent issued 
last week. Those trying out for the 
Editorial staff are: George hieflo-
laden, David S. Fox, James M. Ad-
donee Johi Y. Elliott, Paul R. O. 
Connor,. Philip L Minor, Samuel 
C. McCulloch, and Merritt W. 
Mostly,. 11. 

Out for till Business Board are 
the following four men: Walter C. 
Falconer, John B. Wilkie, and two 
sellbeMeres, David B. Arnold, and 
Meknes K. Smith.' One 	, ayes Hambidge, reported for the 
Plietemeephie staff, No candidates 

ewe:Moat fee the Spezia Board. 

Inspection 

RHINIE SHOWS 
A trim leg to an interested 
Customs Committee. 

Rhinie Song-fest 
Wednesday Night 

Moyer Announces Re- 
turn Of William Bentz 

As Director 
Asking all old members to at-

tend the rhinie song-fest to be held 
in. the Union Wednesday night at 
7.15, Leader Jahn Hoyer presided 
at a meeting of the Glee Club last 
night and outlined the plans for 
the current season. 

An announcement greeted with 
genuine good feeling by the as-
sembled club was the return of 
Director William P. Bentz for his 
18th consecutive year. Boyer voices 
the opinion of the members in 
stating to the press that the suc-
cess of the club in the past has un-
doubtedly been due in a large part 
to Mr. Bentz' unselfish and in-
spiring work. 

Tryoute for freshmen and other 
underclassmen desirous of mitering 
the club will be held &aridity and 
Monday afterneene and evenins. 
Old members will be automatically 
taken on this year's organization. 

Because of the possibility of an 
early concert, announcement of 
which is being withheld, regular 
practice will commence a week 
from Sunday night. 

Business Manager Stephen Titter-
man in conjunction with other ex-
ecutives of the club is considering 
plans intended to give the organ-
isation a more fraternal atmos-
phere. 

In addition to a number of ten- 
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Popular wih undergraduates 
from the opening day of College, 
lieverford's new Commons Rome 
is inspiring enthusiastic comment 
everywhere about the campus. 
"Good idea . . . stimulates more 
social activity than the Union ever 
did" is the opinion of one student. 
"Comfortable place to lounge, and 
it keeps the rabble out of your 
room" says another. 

According to Robert L. Jackson, 
'39, head of the undergraduate 
committee in charge of the Com-
mons -Room, this reaction is just 
what was desired. "But," cautions 
Jackson, "it Is imperative that the 
students should use the room with 
respect." Comfort and relaxation 
to the greatest possible extent is 
earnestly desired by the-commit-
tee, but is a responsibly dignified 
manner. "Treat it just like your 
eve home," Jackson concludes. 

Not yet finished, the room al-
ready contains a great deal of ex-
pensive furnitare. As the commit-
tee points out, it has Magma to 

Sophs Name Vogt 
President For 2nd 
Term On Monday 
Elect Hemphill, Morian, 

Chambliss To Hold 
Other Posts 

Roy S. Vogt was elected to suc-
ceed himself as president of the 
class of '41 at a meeting of the 
Sophomores held last night in the 
Union. 	 • 

Nominations for officers began 
the previous Friday. At the end 
of the primary Vogt and David J. 
Chant-hiss emerged as those receiv-
ing the highest number of votes 
for the position, both having been 
president previously. Chambliss .  
was elected Secretary on Meister 
ballot. 

Geoffrey Hemphill was again 
chosen Vice President of the class, 
and T. Frazier Marian was named 
to the post of Treasurer. Positions 
on the Executive Committee were 
filled by J. David Garmey, David 
W. Shoemaker, and William K. 
Miller. 

President Vogt gave out a care-
fully worded statement to the 
News following his re-electon as 
to what the sophomore class's stand 
would he with regard to the rhin-
ies. "Our class," he said, "is, I 
believe, as a whole quite satisfied 
with our present relationship with 
the rhinies, and hopes to maintain 
it on this proper level of under-
standing. 

"The class as a unit," he con-
tinued, "will in no way support 
any quarreling with the rhinies,  
and hen by a motion at this meet-
ing refused to hold itself answer-
able for property damge caused by 
individual members acting without 
sanction: Any questions that may 
arise between the classes will be 
taken to the Customs Committee 
for settlement. We have the sup-
port of the administration in this. 
for we wish to avoid past difficul-
ties." 

Vogt concluded that although he 
thought the rhinies had behaved 
very well generally, he hoped they 
would turn out in larger numbers 
for athletic events than they had 
for Saturday'e. game. 

AMrsdunte of the Pingree School 
in Elizabeth, N. J., Vogt is at pres-
ent on the editorial board of the 
News, a member of the Glee Club, 
and trying ant for the business 
board of the Cap and Bells Club. 
He .plays soccer. 

Hemphill attended the Montclair, 
N. J. High School, and is playing 
varsity football. He was vice-
president of the class the second 
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create something which would be 
suitable for college 'use, without 
being grossly and uncomfortable 
collegiate. The lounges and chairs 
are easily the most comfortable to 
be found in any general gathering 
place for undergraduates on the 
campus, is the abatement of one 
member of the committee. 

With the addition, of a ping pong 
table the Commons Room has be-
come even more a place for recre-
ation. At almost any hour of the 
afternoon or evening students may 
be found intently playing bridge on 
one side of the room, while an en-
thusiastic impromptu ping pong 
tournament proceeds on the other 
side. 

Besides this, the Commons Room 
has been enthusiastically enders-
by several members of the Class 
of '42 as a -place in which they may 
meet upper clansmen with a certain 
amount of Informality. "In the 
Commons Room Seniors are just 
like other people" is this way one 
Miele put ate  

Stars 

HARRY DERR 
whose running and punting 
helped the team to win Satur-
day. 

Founders Club To 
Meet Rhinies Mon. 
Three Alumni To Speak, 

Simmons Receives 
Annual Prize 

Following a brief meeting of its 
members, the Founders Club will 
hold its annual reception for the 
Freshman Class Monday night at 8 
o'clock upstairs in the Union. 

W. Richardson Blair, Jr., '30, 
Arthur R. Kane, '96, and John D. 
Pugliesei '38, will speak to the 
class on the lasting values Haver-
ford offers and what college means 
to them in the light of their exper-
ience. Pegliese, who has played 
the harmonica on the Rudy Vallee 
program, will accompany the 
group in singing. 

As secretary of the Founders 
Club, D. N. William will present 
their annual prite to W. L. Sim-
mess, '41. The award is made to a 
freshman of the pant year on the 
basis of leadership, scholarship, 
character, and extra-curricular ac-
tivities. Simmons is first Corpor-
ation Scholar in his class, a mem-
ber of the news board, and had a 
leading role in in last year's Cap 
and Bells play. 

Qualifications for admission into 
Foundere ChM, the honorary body 
for those who have been leaders in 
scholarship and extra-curricular 
activities, will be explained to the 
freshmen. Cider and doughnuts 
will be served. 

Theodore Whittelsey, '28, Presi-
dent of the ChM states that this 
should be an excellent time for 
graduate members of the Club to 
get together and urges all those in 
the vicinity to try and attend the 
meeting on Monday. 

At the Business Meeting of the 
Club, previous to the reception, de-
tails of plans for the Club's activ-
ities in undergraduate doings will 
be discussed at length. 

Liberal Club To Begin 
Meetings Next Tuesday 
For the purpose of formulating 

the policy to be pursued during the 
coming year, the Liberal Club will 
hold its first meting next Tuesday 
night at 7.80 P. M. in the Union, 
anounced Stephen W. Fleischman, 
'40, president of the Club. 

All old members are asked to at-
tend the meeting. Freshmen, who 
may be Interested in the work of 
the Club, are invited. 

Visitors' Aerial Attack 
Clicks To Net Goal; 

Beeler Scores 
Spurred on by an inspired Cap-

tain Bob Jackson, the victorious 
Haverford eleven displayed the 
necessary defensive coordination in 
more than one near-goal line stand 
Saturday afternoon against a dan-
gerous Susquehanna team whose 
superior aerial attack kept the final 
7-6 decision pending until the last 
whistle. 

More than a thousand alumni 
friends, parents, students, and 
rhinies, congregated in the Welton 
Field grandstand and along the 
track circling the field, gradually 
lost their first quarter torpor un-
der the influence of perfect foot-
ball weather and showed a genuine 
admiration of this year's football 
squad. 

After Quarterback Dick Beelerea 
touchdown end run at the stn M" of 
the second quarter and elbsequent 
successful place-kick had been fol-
lowed almost immediately by the 
opposition's first and only score, 
the game developed into a thrilling, 
at times wild, see-sawing back and 
forth, 

Again and again Susquehanna, 
in a perfect position to score, would 
lose the ball on downs and he forc-
ed back into the middle of the 
field usually by the fine running 
and punting of Harry Derr. 

Defense Good 
Contrary to the pre-game proph-

ecies, it was Haverford's defense-
which won the game. Jackson, 
Peters, Magill, and Winslow were 
highly praised by accurate °Merv-
em for their repeated breaking-up 
of the  opponents' powerful ground 
offensive. 

Credit most be given to Susque-
hanna for its contribution of the 
spectacular. Its forward passing 
combination not only resulted in 
one touchdavni, but succeeded in 
putting the stands on pins and 
needles for the duration of the 
last three quarters, 

October Is Set As Date 
For Cotillion Club Dance 
At Merion Cricket Club 

Opening the 1988-89 College an 
cial Reason, the University of Penn-
sylvania Varsity Orchestra will 
Play at the first of the fall dances 
to be sponsored by the Cotillion 
Club on Saturday, October 15 at 
the Merion Cricket Club, John M. 
Finley, 'M, chairman of the Co-
tillion Club Committee announced. 
The dance will last from 9 till 1. 

The second dance of the fall ser-
ies in planned for November 19, 
stated Finley. The prices are 11.50 
Per couple, ;IAO stag. 

Members of the Cotillion Club 
Dance Committee consist of Fin-
-ley, chairman, and Samuel.G. M. 
Maisie, '40, Hostesses for the 
dance are Mrs. Roy Randall, Mrs. 
Howard Comfort, Mrs. William X. 
Reitzel, and Mrs. L. Arnold Poet. 

Students Ass. Will 
Meet In Dining Hall 

Trying "a new experiment, 
Harry Derr, President of the 
Students Association, announc-
ed that the first meeting of the 
Association would be held to-
night in the Dining Room im-
mediately following supper. 

The Council considered this 
proposal in a session held yes-
terday, and decided that it would 
bring the business of the As-
sociation before the whole Col-
lege better than the former 
meeting place, the Alumni 
Room, which often failed to 
draw more than a handful be-
mum of its inconvenience. 

Football Team Opens Season 
With Win Over Susquehanna 

AtmospherelOf Commons Room 
Praised By Undergraduates 

• 



25 Years Ago 	ij 

Editor. Note: This isprinted 
from the Newt or October

re
S. 1913. 

to pointout to this yeaea Dam-
Mred RhIdlen  what their fate' 
might hove been had they entered 
Haverftird 21 yortra ago. 

Young Crop Well Watered 
On the Friday evening after the 

opening of college that -relic of 
banbansm, the Freshman Enter-
tainment, was again unearthed 
With all its wild and terrifying or-
gies. Shortly before eigbt o'clock 
the bloodthirstiest of the Sophs be-
gan to corral the Rhinies in front 
of Barclay Hall. All the herd were 
clad in their "nighties" and looked 
as if they were about to say their 
prayers: but alas! instead they 
were forced to carry out rigid serv-
ices of the "Entertainment" and 
bark at the moon and pour forth 
Customary bachanalic hymns. The 
line of white hopefuls, accompan-
ied by the rest of the college, were 
then paraded to the neighboring 
town of Ardmore. The march was 
marked by much noise and the fre-
quent intermingling of the various 
classes. 

The old Collection Room was the 
getting for Act II. The verdant 
Rhiniee—in very truth a blooming 
garden of youth—were lined up on 
the platform and duly watered with 
a fire hose. This was the only fea-
ture of the entertainment which 
was in any way new. Owing to the 
continual shouting of the upper-
classmen it was practically impos-
sible for the Sophs to carry out 
their program with any system. 
Very few of the names of the 
Freshmen were • heard and the 
greater majority of the class ap-
peared and disappeared unknown. 
This is a decidedly unfortunate fea-
ture of the Entertainment, because 
one of its main functions in to in-
troduce the Freshmen to the rest 
of the college. Another function 
of the evening is the entertaining 
of the Ithinies. This we feel was 
accomplished, because, judging 
from., the number of smiles which 
were wiped off, the Freshmen had 
a most wonderful time. If the 
Freshmen contribute originality; 
the Sophs effort and system, and 
the upper clansmen encourage 
both in their endeavors, the Enter-
tainment can continue to be an im-
portant factor in Rhinie culture. 

MUSIC 

It looks very much as if the 
Philadelphia Orchestra has given 
up its time-honored custom of 
leading of with Beethoven's Fifth. 
About time, I should sat. Even the 
most devout churchman would 
balk at reading the 23rd Psalm 
every evening of his life. And 
while we're going on the water-
wagon, bow about giving the fol-
lowing a rest for a year: Schehere-
sade, Finlandia, Valse Triate, Un-
finished Symphony, Bolero, Cop-
riccios Fspagnol et Bailers New 
World Symphony, Afternoon of a 
Faun, Frank's D minor, Brahms' 
First, etc. Make your own excep-
tions and additions. 

The main offering of the orches-
tra next Friday afternoon and 
Saturday evening runs no risk of 
having been heard too often. It is 
Schumann's Symphony No. 2 in C 
major. Until within the past year, 
this great Romantic. has been in 
some disfavor. His rich, often run-
ning to the sloppy, lyricism has not 
jibed with the spirit of the times. 
Yet the symphony can be enjoyed 
if one can overlook the frequently 
turgid orchestration and padding. 
Schumann's themes are so lovely 
that they can stand up under a 
great deal of unadroit handling. 
If Onnandy's interpretation is 
as good as that of his recording 
of the work for Victor (and there 
is no reason why it shouldn't be), 
you may look forward to a treat. 

Included in the dame program-
are Beethoven's Leonore Overture 
No. 3, The Swan of Tuonela by 
Sibelius, and Respighi's The Pines 
of Rome. It gives me pleasure to 
announce that the English Horn 
part will be played by the English 
Horn in The Swan of Tunnel,. 
Thii summer, some philistine of a 
woman substituted a newly invent-
ed inlet:Tennant, called • Theremin, 
at a Lewieohn Stadium concert, 

The effect was little short of 
ghastly. This Theremin is an elec-
trical device which is operated by 
controlling wave lengths with ones 
hands jittering between two poles. 
The resulting sound is saccharine 
in the extreme. Also, it is very 
hard to avoid missing the desired 
note by a half or even a whole 
tone. 

Oh, and speaking of novelties, 
The Pines of Rome features a re-
cording of a nightingale's song in 
the third section of the work. 

H. M. Henderson, Jr., '4g 

Sophs Name Vogt 
President For 2nd Year 

Cooliftood From Poix 1 Co!. 9 

semester last year, and on the 
Executive Committee the first, 

Coming from the Webb- School is 
Bellbuckle, Tenn., Chambliss was 
class president last year until forc-
ed to leave college the second sem-
ester due to an injury. Morton 
attended the Haverford School. 

Shoemaker graduated from the 
Penn Charter School, and is Sec-
retary of the Store Committee and 
is on the Customs Committee. 

Rhinie Song-feat 
Wednesday Night 

_:onthrool From Pogo 1 Col. 2 

tative engagements under current 
consideration, five concerts have 
been definitely scheduled. As usual 
the club will sing at - Buck Hill 
Falls, Atlantic City, Moorestown-
Friends School, and Weettown 
School. A concert at George School 
has also been scheduled. 

Reamer has it that this year'. 
freshman class is unusually rich ht, 
material, and in view of this gr54-..; 
pacts for a suocessful season 
given added strength. 
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Varsity Club- A number of murmuring re. 
proaches were whispered around 

the Campus last spring against the inactivity of the 

Varsity Club which to some appeared to be rapidly 
approaching obsolescence. And these complaints 
were not entirely unfounded. A. series of unfortun-
ate circumstances upset all the plans of the Club, 
and without any definite program to pursue, like the 

athletic extension plan of the previous year, its op-

erations Were practically ttiL 
There is, however, no- reason in the world why 

this should be the case. The Varsity Club should 
have as important a function on the campus as 
Founders Club. They both are honorary organis-

ations aimed to stimulate interest in extra curric-
ular activities, and the former has the advantage of 
having a larger group of the undergraduates to 

sponsor and further its programs. 
At this writing it appears that the Varsity Club 

has made an about face, and under the leadership 

of Bob Jackson is going to play an active part in un-
dergraduate life. The Meeting on Priday night was 
very well attended and the proposal that the Club 
hold an informal dance following the Hopkins foot-
ball game was enthusiastically accepted. This 

seems a good start and harks back to the vigorous 
program pursued at the Club's inception. 

Student consensus of opinion on the success of 
the new Commons Room indicate clearly that with-
in two weeks this innovation has come to fill a vital 
need in College life. The Student Body wishes to 
take this opportunity to express its thanks to Pro-
fenaor Williamson and the other individuals who 
have, through their efforts, made the room possible. 

Complaints have frequently been heard among 

the undergraduate bOdy about the scarcity of tele-

phones in the various dormitories. In this day 
when some colleges have telephones in every room, 

there can be no legitimate excuse why phones have 
not been installed in every entry of Lloyd, and on 
every floor of Barclay. The pertinent need for more 
phones is best emphasized by the situation in Mer-
ton Annex where the whole dormitory must use the 
single phone in Merion proper. Valuable time in 
long distance calls is wasted while students walk 
from dorm to dorm after being inefficiently called 

by fellow students. Many times phones are unans-
wered because they are too far away for conven-

ience. Important connections are not made and 

messages are not received. 
Students would undoubtedly welcome more 

phone, and the authorities would certainly not be 
adverse in remedying a situation conducive to in-
efficiency and inconvenience for years. Installation 
of several more phones would also be profitable to 
the utility company, as evidenced by the successful 
operation of numerous private phones that are scat-
tered in various student rooms. 

Crows Nest 

(Stephen Thiermann—Daniel Santer) 
A Nest of Crows 

It is not the policy of the Crow's Nest to ex-
press an editorial opinion. On the other hand, such 
a fanatical uprising as the recent Nazi demonstra-
tion on the College campus can too easily be ignor-
ed in these days of non-stop crises, But,ah, dear 
reader, great oaks from little acorns grow. Every 

Macbeth has his Lady Macbeth, every football leant 

its sparkplug, every cricket team its , tea, and every 

"Band" its Hitler. And now, fOr here we are at the 
very kernel of l'atfaire Haverford Nazis, who are 
these Hitler acorns responsible for the Nazis bur-
geoning on our sylvan campus? It is indeed with 
great distaste that we are compelled .by a "boring 
from within" to reveal the prime movers in this 

sinister plot, but for your own good, and our pleas-
ure, we shall now divulge the facts as elicited from 

our foreign correspondent. 
In his confidential report he drew our attention 

to the esoteric meaning hidden in the titles assum-
ed by certain Haverford dignitaries. It is altogether 

beyond the realm of coincidence that there is an 
agent here who teaches N-ational Trade and Fi-

nance,, another who teaches French A, still another 
who heads the Z-oup department, and another who 
does profitable research abroad in l-nglish. One for 

all, and alrfor NAZI! 
Before, however, we could honestly bring to the 

attention of our liberty loving readers these ants in 

the Huverford pants, we need conclusive evidence. 
Our foreign correspondent was not found wanting. 

in England our correspondent ostensibly on a 

friendly visit overheard the following conversation 

between Agent N and his wife: "Dear, did you re-
member to bring over those pineapples from the 
States. It's no difficult to get them here." Agent N 
replied that yes, he'd brought those pineapples. But 
our correspondent laughed and laughed for he knew 
only a goat could digest those pineapples. 

In Russia, disguised as a bottle of vodka in 
Agent A's hip pocket, he poured over that digni-

tary's research papers before they had been confis-
cated by the Ogpu for violation of the spirits of 
Rueeian censorship, saw they were 'soaked with al-

coholic fascist sentiments. 
In der Vaterland Agent Z. he learned, had pur-

chased noxious and corrosive substances whose prop-
erties he was ordered to teat on American digestion. 

And in England at 2.30 P. M. he observed Mrs. 
Agens I rowing on the Thames with Agent I seated 
comfortably scanning the English coast with a pair 
of Zeiss glasses. Not until our correspondent drew 
abreast was he recognised by Agent I. To cover up 
the embarrassment of tie discovery in that awk-
ward position, Herr I pleaded: "Precious, won't you 
let me row for awhile ." 

Haverfordians, these are the facts! We rent 
the ease in your hands. 

Indignation Expressed Against 

Chamberlain's Foreign Policy 

Thursday, September 29 
Dear Mr. Chamberlain, 

A few minutes ago the official communique is-
sued by you and your colleagues following an all 
day meeting at Munich was read over the radio. 
Shocking and criminal are the only words which I 
—an average American—can use to describe the so-
called "peaceful settlement" resulting from the four-
power conference. 

Like the relit of the world; we on this aide of the 
Atlantic had high hopes that perhaps the death war-
rant of Czechoslovakia' -delivered by Biter on Wed-
nesday—might be commuted to some lighter and 
more just sentence, such as conversion into a can-
tonal state modeled after Switzerland. The only ap-
parent achievement of your conference, however, 
seems to be the transcription of the Fuhrer's Wed-
nesday vociferation into an official and more evenly 
tempered text, which greatly resembles a formal 
bill of sale, duly signed and sealed with the signa-
tures of Neville Chamberlain, Edouard Daladier, 
Adolf Hitler, and Benito Mussolini. Both the sig-
nature of the victim of this document and the price 
of the sale--"appeaseinent" of the dictators—are 
conspieuously lacking. 

Czechoslavakia might well be called your 
"baby", Mr. Chamberlain. Under the guiding hands 
of your predecessor of twenty years ago, Lloyd 
George, and Woodrow Wilson, the Central-European 
republic was launched on its way at Versailles. Now, 
to right the wrong which Hitler claims was commit-
ted by incorporating the Sudetens within Czecho-
slovakian territory, England pays the piper-not at 
its Men expense but at the expense of the state it 
helped to create. 

In spite of the "deal" which you have perpetrat-
ed, Mr. Chamberlain, bietorians can always-  say that 
you were ever the gentleman—even when deserting 
your friends`. You never forgot thelanguage of of-
ficial diplomacy enough to see that an °India death 
warrant wan written out. for Czechoslovakia and 
that to it yen added your sigrature. 

Cowes thallium, '42 

Alexander's Ragtime Band comes 
October fourteenth to the Subur-
ban theatre in Ardmore. This pic-
ture is evidende that the In Old 
Chicago triangle worked pretty 
well, for here again are Alice 
Faye, Tyrone Power, and Don 
Ameche, with Ethel Merman stuck 
in to make things just a little more 
complicated. 

Yes, the old triangle goes 
through much the same routine. 
Miss Fay comes from the wrong 
setcion of town, but blossoms out 
beautifully. Tyrone Power 'is the 
same smooth hothead who is bound 
to win the prize package of Miss 
Faye, and Don Ameche has to 
nurse his broken heart. Mr. Ameche 
is an excellent brokenheart nurser, 
and very generous about it all. 

Perhaps this'sounds a bit as 
though the picture isn't quite 
worth seeing. But that's not at 
all true. I think anyone from a 
high-school boy or girl to grand-
mother would enjoy Alexander's 
Ragtime Band. The plot may be 
hackneyed, but plots—especially 
in movies of course—don't bunt 
so much these days. The handling 
and acting are both excellent (in-
cluding this time the questionable 
Mr. Ameche), giving the picture a 
real charm. The old and new Irv-
ing Berlin tunes are sure-lire, and 
Miss Faye . . . . but that is ano-
ther paragraph. 

Alice Faye, like so many Holly-
wood "actresses" could not adorn 
any story at all. She is no Cam-
ille . . . no Rose-Marie . . . but 
within her limitations she is a good 
actress. That ought to be enough 
to satisfy the grandmother. And 
as for the male half of the audi-
ence . . . Miss Faye's limitations 
are the most fortunate in the world 
for within them she appeals with 
undeniable vigor to the world's first 
prerequisite . .. that of race con-
tinuance. To admit this appeal is 
not shameful, it is happy, and in 
this respect Alice Faye dims the 
rest of Hollywood's glimmers. 

If the movies followed the "mon-
ey-back guarantee" system, they 
would find Alexander's Ragtime 
Band a sure bet. 

S. C. Withers, Jr., '99 

	
jjFaye, Power 

▪ 

 Co-Star 
In Current Movie Hit 

PAGE TWO 



HAVERPORD NEWS Tuesday, October 4, 1988 
PAGE MIEN 

NEWS OF INTEREST  TO ALUMNI INTEREST 
Sharkey. 10, Alumni Editor 

Marriage Keynote 
Of Alumni Activity 
For • Past Summer 
Two Graduates Of '38, 

Many Others, Wed 
In June 

Fifteen alumni, including Thomas 
N. Cook and Charles I,. Harrison 
of the class of '38, were married 
during the summer months. Among 
others wed were members of the 
classes of '97, '20, '32, '33,.'34. '35, 
and 1111. Nearly all of the weddings 
were in the Philadelphia area, most 
of them in June. 

On June 11 Richard R. Pleasants, 
34, was married to Miss Helen 
Ewing of Philadelphia. Mr. Fleas-
ants and his bride will live in 
Washington, D. C., where he is a 
teacher at St. Albans School. 

Rabbi Samuel Cook, '27, was 
married on June 12 to Miss Ray 
Marcus of Pipersville, Pa. The 
marriage of Elmer E. Craige, Jr., 
33, to Mine Mildred Harding took 
place on June 15. On June 19 oc-
curred the wedding of Elliot Field. 
97, to Miss Elizabeth Staten of 
Leipsig, Del., supervisor in music 
of Kent County schools. The cer-
emony was held near Odessa, Del. 

On June 22, Joseph H. Taylor, 
'36, was married to Mies Sylvia 
Hathaway Evans, daughter of Har-
old Evans, '07. The wedding took 
place in Genmantown, Pa. 

Four Marry June 25 

June 25 marked the weddings of 
four more alumni. They were 
Henry Scattergood, '83, whose mar-
riage to Miss Sara Bevan Park ems 
held at Rodgers Forge, Maryland; 
Edward Wayne Marshall, Jr., 'as, 
who wan married to Miss Esther 
Hunt Taylor, daughter of Francis 
R. Taylor, '08; Charles S. Jacobs, 
'33, married at Port Carbon, Pa., to 
Miss Jean C. Leo; and Samuel H. 
Chapman, Jr., ex-'19, whose wed-
ding to Miss Mary L. Mntschler 
took place at Nappanee, Indiana. 

On July 20 James T. Mullin, '28, 
was married to Mies Margaret 
Wickersham at Bellrose, Long In-
land. Thome N. Cook, '88, was 
married on July 30 to Miss Monica 
Batchelor. Mr. and Mrs. Cook are 
now living at Bridgeport, Penns. 

The wedding of Herbert S. Gas-
kill, '33, to Miss Evelyn Waring 
Remington took place on August 
13 in St. Paul's Church, Chestnut 
Hill, Phila., with the Rev. E. Theo-
dore Bachmann, '38, assisting in 
the ceremony. August 13 wee also 
the data of the marriage od Clinton 
SciPiloti, '34. and Mimi Shirley Le-
favour, of Towaeo, N. T. 

Graham Rohrer, '85, rwas also 
married during the summer, to 
Miss Jane Darlington. The wed-
ding party included several alumni, 
among them Martin P. Snyder and 
Fred F. Patton, both classmates of 
Mr. Rohrer, and William E. Shep-
herd, '38. The wedding of Charles 

Harrison, '38. to Miss Frances 
Metcalfe of Baltimore took place 
shortly after Commencement. 

L 	Itayair Shop 
Complete Auoamnsnve Service 

Motor Overhauling aSperielry 
Enke Service 

/noel new nava 310 
Corner Rafted Are sad Poem Se, 

B1LYN HAVE 

During the past summer vacation 
a number of professors earned 
their studies both at home and  
abroad while others took advan-
tage of this free time for rest and 
recreation. 

At least four were in England 
or on the continent during this 
leine. Professor Thomas R. Kelly 
spent the summer in Germany, as 
an Ambassador of good will from 
the American Friends' Service 
Committee to the Friends of that 
country. Speaking often to small 
groups in such places as Berlin, 
lireslau, and Stuttgart, Professor 
Kelly also gave the annual lecture 
of the German Quaker Aesociation, 
the Richard Cary Lecture, at Bad 
Pyrmont. It has since been puP-
lished. 

Professor Frank W. Fetter spent 
his summer in a London suburb, 
commuting daily to the University 
of London, where he studied from 
the Library of Economics. Profess-
or-Fetter lived within a few hun-
dred yards of the home of Profess-
or J. Leslie Hotson, now on Sabbat-
ical leave in England. 

Professors Harry W. Pfund and 
William E. Lunt spent the sum-
mer in Germany and England res-
pectively. each concluding the re-
searches of his Sabbatical year. 
Professor Lunt investigated Ca-
thedral archives in England - in 
search of further information on 
Papal Relations. 

Several At U. of P. 
At least two faculty members 

studied at the University of Penn-
sylvania. Studying at the Insti-
tute of Local and State Govern. 
ments, Professor Howard M. Teaf 
made a survey of municipal insur-
ance practices. Professor Theo-
dore B. Hetzel studied Electronics 
at the summer school. 

Several professors devoted much 
of their venetian to writing. Among 
these were Professor William A. 
Reitzel who spent the greater part 
of his time in writing a book. He 
also made a short trip through 
Canada in the latter part of the 
summer. During part of the sum-
mer Professor William B. Meldrum 
worked on a new book. He also 
attended a conference on Spectro-
scopy. 

Varying his activities to a con-
siderable extent was Professor 
Douglas V. Steere, who built a cot-
tage in Makinaw, Michigan and 

Use 

Philadelphia &Western 
For Frequent Service 

To Intk St. 

spent ten days in two different 
Work Camps of the Friends Serv-
ice Committee. -Mr. Steere also 
delivered several lectures on the 
philosophy of pacifism before the 
institute of National Relations. 

Many faculty members sought 
health and recreation in various 
parts of New England. Spending 
the summer at Cape Cod were Pro-
fessors Frederic Palmer and Clay-
ton W. Holmes. Professor Frank 
D. Watson recuperated from an 
operation at a camp in northern 
Vermont, where Professor Edward 
D. Snyder also spent part of his 
vacation: Professors L. Arnold 
Post and Cletus 0. Oakley were in 
New Hampshire, where Mr. Post 
climbed in the White Mountains. 
Professor A. Jardine Williamson 
cruised along the coast of NewEng-
land in the course of the summer, 
and also later in Chesapeake Bay. 
Other members of the faculty spent 
the greater part of their vacation 
in various pursuits on the Haver-
ford Campus. 

Faragher Will Speak At 
First Chem Club Meeting 

Its first formal meeting of the 
year will be held by the Chemistry 
Club on Tuesday, October 11. 
Speaker on this occasion will be 
Mr. W. F. Faregher, a chemist 
collected with the Catalytic Devel-
opment CO. of Philadelphia. 

Discussion of the club's business 
and plans for the future will close 
the meeting. A cordial invitation 
to all undergraduates to attend 
the meeting is extended by John 
A. Flick, '39. president of the club. 

ChildreerTo See 
Ball Game Free 

The-Alumni Office has arrang-
ed with the Athletic Association 
for Alumni complimentary tick-
ets for children under college 
age, to athletic events at Hav-
erford. 

Advise the Alumni Office of 
the number of tickets you desire 
and they will be forwarded. The 
only charge for these tickets 

_ will be We Lax to lateepeid at 
the gate. 

Alumni Notes 

1897 
Edward Thomas will give a 

course in Patent Law at the Prac-
ticing Law Institute this tall. The 
lectures will be held at the Engin-
eering Societies' Building in New 
York City. 

1925 
Dr. Eric G. Ball has returned 

from Europe where he loss been for 
17 months engaged in research. 
Dr. Ball, who was the holder of a 
Guggenheim Fellowship, is asso-
ciated with the faculty of the 
Johns Hopkins Medical School. 

1928 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Hillier 

are 'receiving congratulations on 
the birth of a son, Richard David, 
on September 3 in Boulder, Colo-
rado. Mr. Hillier in a member of 
the faculty in the English Depart-
ment of the University of Wyo-
ming. His address is 1503 Rainbow 
Ave., Laramie, Wyoming. 

• 1933 
William Russell, formerly with 

the Landon School, is now teach-
ing fourth grade in the Watertown 
Country Day School, Watertown, 
Conn. 

• 

French, '37 Speaks 
At Radnor Forum 
Many Undergraduates 

Attend Sunday Open 
Scission 

Emphasizing the need for arbi-
tration and collective security in 
Europe, Bruce French, Haverford 
'37, addressed the Radnor Friends 
Meeting in a Forum Sunday morn-
ing. Mr. French, in a seven-point 
plan for peace, stressed the need 
for justice in the settlement of 
European border disputes and legi-
timate grievances. le all points of 
friction could be settled for the 
present by peaceful means, he said, 
Europe could remain at peace 
through collective security. 

Mr. French studied during the 
past year under Mr. Walter Koet-
schnig at Pendle Hill, Wallingford, 
Pa. Mr. Koetschnig is a Professor 
at Smith and Mt. Holyoke, and has 
worked at Geneva for several 
years. 

Nine Haverford students attend-
ed the Forum, which started at 
10.30, and was followed by the reg-
ular meeting at 11.15. Two cars 
called for the boys in front of Rob-
erts Hall, and will call on all sub-
sequent Sundays on which there 
are Forums. 

Next Sunday Robert and Eliza-
beth Yarnell will conduct the For-
um, speaking on their work in 
Austria. The Yarnell!, are connect-
ed with the American Friends 
Service Committee, which has its 
center in Vienna. Mr. Yarnell is 
also Clerk of the Yearly Meeting 
of Friends in Philadelphia. 

On the following Sunday Mr. 
Joseph Silver, Head of the Young 
Friends Movement in Demnark, 
will tell about his work abroad. 

Research, Travel, And Rest 
Occupied Faculty In Summer 

Ardmore 

Printing Co. 
Moos 18119 

Printers for 
Particular People 

1110N1 ANDINOlti 11116 
49 Rittenhouse Place 

Ardmore 

William Pena Hamm, Pa drat Park 

The founder of a fortune, like the founder 
of a Commonwealth, expects his creation' 

to endure. Every year, many persons -
old and young — utilize Provident Trust 
experience in planning their banking and 
estate affairs. 

Nimbi, Federal Dvesir fararcen Corporative 

lens Sc, the autumn of 185I In the ancient Roman CRY 
of Colchester, England, a certain Goldsmith, P. R. 
Cooper, opened a ahoy. A few years later his eon, 
Fred J. Cooper, arrived In tide world to live and 
grow In the constant Company of precious etoinna 
dne old antique 7eweit7 and silver. 

Iles "Ss Merlon.' arrived at Philadelphia and Peed J. 
Cooper ianded its the City of brotherly love to prac-
tice as a jeweler. 

less Idles Elaine Cooper, daughter of the writer, Faye 
her first visit to the "root, of tlits businees' to 
Colcheyter. Englaild, and Sc. Just arched math 
many very unnehal please of antique jewelry. 'fon 
are mvitad 50  call and an.ina this selection of Old 
world i.aeterp1erm. 

FRED J. COOPER 
Phone: PEN Ills 	 III go. 11th IR.. Mlle., Pa. 

1101/111L1111 EY nista .  



Sumdard-Shiumon
CA  

LNDUSTSRTYLPIL RAILROAD 
sum.nto 

c,..."1.6unst;e12=2:..... 
rg 

Announcing! 
Showing Tonite 

in CooP. 

• 
Sensible Campus Styles 
by Lsngrock Distinctive 
Clothes selected for the 
Haverford Man by a 
Haverfordiso 

Featuring 

Imported and Domestic 
Tweeds and Accessories. 

INSURANCE 
FOR STUDENTS 

Property 	Liability 

J. B. LONGACRE 
435 Walnut Street 

Philadelphia 

Bob Burnside 
'38 

Jim Barry 
Harvard '31 
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Smooth-Playing Fairhill Soccer Team Tops Varsity, 6-2 
J. V.'s Drop Season Semi-Pro Club Too Accurate 
Opener To Penn For Hard-Fighting Gentlemen 

Mutual Eleven, 3-1 
Insurance Men Rally To 

Goalie Tom Steiger Has Busy Day; Forward Line 
Misses Scoring Opportunities; Defense 

Proves Slow And Weak 

• Score Three Times 
In Third Period 

Kicking  beautifully from long 
range, but unable to work effective- 
ly in front of the goal, the Jayvee 

' soccer team opened the current 
season Saturday, losing to the 
Penn Mutual aggregation by a 5-1 
score. The insurance men came 
.from behind to score three times in 
the third period, while Havereoril 
was held in cheek with only one 
goal, in the second quarter. 
Throughout the game distance 
kicking was good, but phasing 
rather ragged and short range 
work almost wholly ineffective. 

The first few minutes of the 
game were all Penn Mutual, but 
they failed to tally. Bonham's 
good kicks broke up several drives 
and several boots sailed high of 
the goal. Once Strohl, Haverford 
goalie, was enoceed down in 
making a stop, but managed to 
clear partially. Burman's follow-up 
was deflected. Strew stopped Shoe-
maker's nice long one and several 
times came far out to clear. 

As the second period started, Nat 
Evans out a long boot just over the 
cross-piece, and followed almost 
immediately with another beauty 
which Chris Evans deflected past 
the Waiting goalie. Several more 
good long shots followed, but the 
scoring touch was lacking. 

The third period was a bad one 
for Haverford from start to finish. 
Strobl barely saved a fine boot by 
Schmidt. Dmeen made a fine pen-
alty kick which Stroh' was just 
able to get his hands on, but Hil-
liard drove it in for the visitors' 
final score. A few minutes later, 
after a general eeramble in front 
of the goal, Johnson pat one in the 
career. Still not satisfied the Penn 

1, Mutual team kept preening. A 
short by Burman hit the upright, 

° but Cornea's long boot found the 
 upper left band corner, grazing the 

bar for the visitors' last score. 
The last period created no great 

excitement Haverford severed 
times pressed the visitors goal, but 
could not score. Rankin connected 
with a nice short shot, but Strew 

- batted it over. The gaine ended 
with no further score. 

Penn Mat.a1 13" 	Hoverter' 1.11. 
Sire. 	 coot 	Strobl 
Wilklam. 	right callback ......White 
glaeDevrell - left fallback . Bonham 
Merritt 	right halfback 	N  Erma 
Mara_center halfback 
Oehler.. 	left halfback.. Simons 
Branham; 	right anteide 	Steele 
Schmidt .... -tight 'made 	Hwang 
laWard . wester forward ..,-11.11.0. 
13Warme• 	left tinkle ....Sluiewaker 
Cornell . 	left oolehlle 	C. Eton. 

Goals: Pella MaInal--41.1111arg. 
sea. Cornell. Flaverford--C. Mesas. 

Sabot...re: pens Mataal—MIller for 
Morrie. iace fard—Velto for 8110.• 
sober. Wagner foe Steele. 

— . BEAUTIFUL PERSONAL 
Christmas Cards. 60 Aesorted 
Lovely Designs with Envelopes 
for $1.50 Finest Quality, a work. 
of Art $3. 

Your name inscribed ornesch 
free if desired . An Ideal Muss 
Gift. Order Early. 

Nichols & Co. 
Rockmart, Georgia 
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Haverford Laundry 
ATTENTION FRESHMEN 

Let the Haverford Laundry 
handle your laundry problems 

A new college laundry—satis- 
factory service guaranteed 

Buttons sewed an and socks 
mended free of charge. 

Weekly collections Monday eve. 
nags—deliveries Thursdays. 
by White, and Anderton 

failed to click. A miss-kick by 
Shoemaker right in front of the 
goal nearly gave Fairhill a fifth 
goal. The final threat of the per-
iod was. a penalty shot called 
against Lewis, but Tom' Steiger' 
cleared the ball by a narrow mar-
gin. 

Rath Teams Mims 

In the final .perlod both teams 
had ample opportunity to Score, 
Only Steiger's save prevented al 
score right after the kickoff, while [ 
Allinson's failure to convert a per-
fect cross into a goal, lost the 
Fords another counter. Fairhill 
retaliated by just shaving the goal 
post on a long boot from the inside. 
However, Fairhill was not to be 
stopped, and Loasch dribbled 
through the defense and drove a 
hard one in when Steiger came out 
to meet him. 

Steiger saved another goal when 
he cleared a head shot from close 
in, Brown's failure to trap pre-
venting the Ford offensive from 
counting on what should have been 
a dead goal. Allinson also fitibbed 
an opportunity by a sloppy shot to 
the left of the uprights. 

Fairhill took the hall deem the 
field with perfect precision, and 
Sootier shot one in off Morris' 
foot, giving Steiger not a chance 
in the world. 

Connie Atkinson scored the final 
goal of the day on a. play dribbling 
through into the clear and passing 
the goalie neatly, the whistle end-
ing the game shortly afterwards at 
the score of Fairhill 6, Haverford 
2. 

Thiverford 	........FaIrldll A. C. (d) 
Steiger 	goal 	Hoff 
allOrle 	emu fullback 	Heater 
Letele 	ter tailback 	NM 	 
Decrees 	halfback Petersen 
I. Hwang 	......... -rater 	.. —„Mobl 
Blow . ..... 	hailback ....Zialberford 
Albano. --Hight entelge  
W. Hem.. --HOW laelde ...floodmna He 
	center forward 	Lomeli 

brown 	left lead, 	Drumm 
AUL.. ..__ben not.de 

gabstlintem Horerford--Shornaker. 
C. Erma Falrbill—Iteara 

Geol.;  I .. v .. ford—Hrown. Atkis-
son. ralrhill—rallen (M. 0...11er (0), 
Lao.a. 

rho. , Ardmore vete 
ARDMORK BODY FENDER 

WORKS 
Upholstering, Painting, Auto 

Tops, Welding 
If Z. Lammers, Are, Ardmore 
Hareelly la rem of Pea Morel 

No. lowereur 	Lam raarekerti 

Covert Slacks 
Wanted Shades, smooth so can 
be— 

$4.00 

Grey Flannels 
All 'Wool, of course 

$3,50 
Others from ;2.50 

Suits 
in all Wool Tweeds and Wor-
steds, Three Button Models. 

$15.00 

kitty's Clothes 
566 W. 1411fflabaf Ave. 

Haverfard, Pa. 

Phone Bryn Mawr 371 

`Look for the Sign 566' 

Also Scores 

Connie Atkinson 

right wing, who scored the 
second and last Ford goal Sat-
urday. 

Hill School Edges Out 
Third Soccer Team, 54 

The Hill School soccer team de-
feated the third team hooters by a 

5-4 count in a match played on the 
victors field last Saturday. At one 
time in the last period the Scarlet 
and Black was leading 4-2, but Hill 
School soon tied the score and 
shortly before the ilnal whistle 
they pushed in the winning tally. 

Bauer led the Ford attack and 
was responsible for two tallies. Ed 
Fleeces played a great game and 
also scored for the Verde. Dun-
ham scored the remaining point for 
the losers. 

The Sport 
Jester 

By WALTON FIELD. lit 

Saturday brooght our an-
swer to last week's jester. 

The aforementioned 'echoed 
spirit' of Haverford le, unfor-
tunately, very little different 
from that of other similar in-
etitutions in that it is ever 
prone to be a fair weather 
friend to our athletic repre-
sentatives. The answer to the 
marked increase' in football at-
tendance of last fall over the 
'96 turnout may be found in 
the won and 'oat columns. So 
with the '97 records safely un-
der their belts, the Randalhawn 
have every ceases to expect 
the continued support of the 
student body, but whether it 
will 'survive through the bleak 
days of sirly winter is largely 
up to the team itself. 
Dire predietione to the contrary, 

the football material available this 
year is considerably superior to 
the usual dregs left over from 
graduation, and the Rhinies may 
always come through with some 
unexpected talent. The lack of 
Soph-Rhinie friction ibis year 
may also indicate that the energy 
of the underclaasmen will find a 
more useful outlet this fall la re-
lieving the oppressive silence 
which has hitherto surrounded 
Walton and '88 fields. 	' 

Coach Randall's address in 
Tuesday's collection will un-
doubtedly do even more to 
arouse these latent elements 
in oar midst and if the blush-
ing overlords of our soccer 
destinies could be prevailed 
upon to speak in pnblie, the 
Scarlet and Black teams might 
well have the satisfaction of a 
cheering section great in quan-
tity as well as quality. 

R. H. G. 

In a superb exhibition of soceer,t 
the Fairhill. A. C. soccer team of 
Philadelphia outpaesed and out 
played the Haverford varsity, 6.2,1 
last Saturday on the local field.' 
The Ford line, hindered by Frank 
Mears' leg injury, failed to score 
until nearly half-time, although a 
hard-fighting backfield managed to 
set up some nice shots. Playing 
their hardest, the Scarlet:mm.1 Black 
team could not keep up the pace 
and the clubmen easily outwitted 
and outscored the Fords. Chick 
Fallon, tiny right wing, led the 
victors' attack, counting up three 
goals. 

The brat quarter opened up with 
a serious invasion of Haverford 
territory, but brilliant saves by 
Tom Steiger prevented any early 
score. After some time of contin-
uous threats briefly interrupted by 
Ford sallies which were generally 
broken up by poor poising or pre-
mature shooting, a shot by Fallon 
on a cross from left wing sent 
Steiger vainly sprawling. Pallon's 
goal was the only tally of the quar-
ter. 

For the first part of the second 
quarter a sustained drive by Hay-
eeford kept the play well up the 
field, but Fairhill took advantage 
of a corner kick to make the first 
score of the period. Fallon lofted 
a nice one across the goal-moutb, 
and Soulier came in from the wing 
position to smash the ball past 
Steiger. 

Fallon Soiree Again, 

In a general mix-up close in 
front of the goal, Fallon took a 
shot at a knee-high ball which 
neither Steiger nor- Lewis were at-
tempting to clear and made the 
score 3.0 for Fairhill. 

Fran -Brown took a nice turn-
shot on a poor pass and rifled it 
into the far corner of the uprights 
for the Fords' tally of the half. 
Shortly afterwards the half was 
called, with the -visitors leading, 
3-1. 

The second half saw Haverford 
playing with a new lease on life, 
and through most of the period 
their efforts kept Fairhill out of 
PRY territory. Bill Evans took two 
shots, both from too far out, to be 
serious, and then Fairhill did some 
shooting. One into the side nets, 
and a save by Steiger on a hard 
shot from close in ended the Fair-
hill rally temporarily. Atkinson 
booted one over the crossbar, but 
Fallon pounded one low into the far 
corner as soon as the ball went into 
the Ford end of the field. 

Mears-was replaced by Shoe-
maker, but the forward line still 

John TronceBili 

Expert 
Hair Cutting 

Spacial Attatths It 
Earaelsed 

ARDMORE ARCADE 
Item AWL WI 

Open Evening._ 



Harry Derr eludes outstretched arms to gain five yards against 
the Susquehanna eleven. Derr's punting was the feature of the 
early kicking duel. 

Third Team Soccer Schedule 

October 

15-Gerrnaatovm C. C. ,... away 
. home 

22-Swarthmore ........ ........ away 
28-Penn 	  away 

November 

5-Germantown C. C..... home 

December 

3-Swarthmore 	 home 

Scores of Future Opponents 

Football 

Allegheny .. 320tterbein 	0 
Conn. State -13We/sky/in 	8 
R. P. I. ..... 	 6 

Soccer 

Colgate 	1Cornell 	 

NAUTICAL CLUB PLANS 
Haverford's newly founded Nau-

tical Club hopes to combine its 
plans for organizing a really active 
sailing group in the near future. 
The lack of dinghies near at hand 
is a decided handicap but members 
expect to participate at M. I. T. 
again this fall. 

Maurice Webster is temporary 
president of the club with an as-
slating_ committee including: Na-
thanief Evans, Edward Kohn, Ken-
neth Wright. 

INTRAMURAL SPORTS OFF 
All intramural games last week 

were canceled on account of bad 
weather and complications in the 
schedule. Alpheus Albert, chair-
man of the Intramural committee, 
announces that both the soccer and 
touch football leagues will get in 
full swing this week. 

Year's First Pep Meeting 
Packs Union On Friday; 
Jackson Asks Support 

At the first pep meeting of the 
year Friday night in the 
students jammed the room to hear 
Captain R. L. Jackson ask for 
whole-hearted support of the Scar-
let and Black 1938 football team in 
the coming Susquehanna game. 

Citing the aid and encourage-
ment which a spirited cheering sec-
tion can give a team, Jackson ex-
pressed the hope that 1938 attend-
ance at football games would equal 
last. year's. Knowledge that the 
entire College is behind them, he 
stated, helps give the players on 
the field the necessary "umph." 

Previous to Jackson's talk, 
Cheerleaders John L. Birkinbine 
and Hanford M. Henderson led the 
assembled students in several 
cheers. The meeting closed with 
the singing of "Comrades,'' under 
the direction of John A. foyer, 
student leader of the Glee Club. 

One week earlier a special meet-
ing had ben held to introduce the 
Class of '42 to Haverford cheers. 

Peter Pan 
DINING ROOM 

UNCHEON, TEA, DINNER 
Opposite Merlon Hall 

On Lancaster Pike 

The 

Haverford Pharmacy 
wishes to extend a hearty wel-
come to the Class of '42, as well 
es to the returning upper class- 

Haverford Pharmacy 
aut. et negxy W. Prem. P. D. 
Ram* 	l'w009841,  

	sst 

. TYPEWRITERS 

All Makes 

Sold 	Rented 
	

Repaired 

Suburban Typewriter Co. 

33 EAST LANCASTER AVENUE 

Ardmore, peens 	 . 	Phone: Ardmore 1378 

Haverford College 
Bookstore 

(Alumni Room-Founders)" 

AN OUNCE OF PREVENTION 
Get your College Outlines now 
to review your courses as you 
go along; don't depend on the 
last gasp grind. 

A POUND OF CURE 
Here's your chance to remedy 
that vocabulary that makes 
your ears burn and your tongue 
tied. When he pops the ques-
tion you'll know-you have 
Webster's Collegiate Dictionary, 
Caseell's French and German 
Dictionaries. 
Business Hours for the week of 

October 3rd 
9:30 A. M..12 Noon 
1:15 P. 31.-3.30 P. M. 

'Stephen TIonnorou, If Lloyd 
Led. 1806 W 

Agent to 

E. S. McCawley 
& Company, Inc. 

(AN. 2117) 
17 Station Road 	Haverford 
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HAVERFORD NEWS 	 PAGE FIVE 

Haverford  Gridsters Down Susquehanna In Opener, 7-6 
Derr Cuts Loose For Short Gain 

A single offensive thrust, and an 
all-important place-kick conversion 
after the only touchdown opened 
the Scarlet and Black football sea-
son in glory as the Fords avenged 
a lost year's tie by defeating Sus-
quehanna 7-8, on the Little Quak-
er's field last Saturday. 

Though out-passed and out 
rushed fourteen first downs to four 
one break and a lot of stubborn 
defense stopped the invading Cru-
saders one point short, An aerial 
attack brought their only score, 
but the line book in attempted con-
version failed and provided the 
margin. Throughout the game the 
defensive work of Art Magill, and 
the kicking of Harry Derr kept the 
Orange and Maroon from the Hay-
enford goal. 

Rely Kicking Duel 
From the Haverford kick-off un 

til almost the culmination of the 
first period, both teams sought to 
DT their offense with no avail, and 
a kicking duel resulted. Nearing 
the end of the period Derr kicked 
into the end zone where Bob Has. 
tress picked it up, and was nailed 
on the Susquehanna eight yard 
line. Two thrusts gained but a 
single yard, and Battress kicked to 
Beeler on the visitors' 45, .and he 
returned it to the 38. Beeler tried 
the center of the line with no avail, 
then Harry Derr pushed through 
tenter to find himself in the clear 
In a beautiful piece of running, he 
carried all the way to the ten be-
fore Miller stopped him, Art Ma-
gill twice failed to gain as the per-
iod ended. On the. Ann .play after 
the quarter, Beeler envied right 
end, and with good blocking and 
beautiful running creased the last 
white line. His placement split 
the Val-emits for the extra point. 

Haver:ford kicked oft and the 
ball went out on the 60 yard line. 
The aerial fireworks broke loose 
with Bastress passing to Ed Greco 
on the Haverford 27 as the first 
skyrocket. Rishell sliced through 
tackle to the 15, and after two 
lisys with no gain, Bestresa faded 
abnost to the twenty-five and busi- 
ed a long peas right in the waiting 
bands of Bill Pritchard in the end 
sone. Rishell tried center for the 
extra point, but the whole Haver. 
ford forward wall smothered Tiro 
bat short of the line. 

(brooders Threaten But Fail 

Throughout the rest of the 
game, the Crusaders held the ball 
the majority of the time. A series 
at intercepted passes spoiled the 
main offensive drives of both 
teams. On the ground the Selins-
grove eleven held the Fords power-
less. The visitors ripped through 
the home team line for long gams 
anti they approached the fifteen 
beyond, which there was no pass-
fig. Fumbles, lost balls on downs, 
intercepted passes, denied-each at-
tack, and Harry Derr kicked out.of 

-danger each time. 
As a whole, the Randalhnen were  

not impressive. They lacked the 
offense that they needed and the de-
fense held only in deep territory. 
The pads defense was poor, and the 
way that the Susquehanna passer 
was knocked down showed the only 
real fight. There is a difficult sched-
ule ahead, and the team will have a 
hard job. 

The line-up: 
eeeee ford (7) 	ilmapielmaaa (6) 

Petek 	left end 	Detrick ▪ aekmatt 	left tackle ........Ehreahart 
Winslow - 	„left galled .. 	Meryl. 
Lewis; 
Hemphill —.right guard .Motihrtes. f. 
Haldemlob 	r. tackle 	 eee e e 
tromey ... 	ead . 	Priteltard 
Reeler • pearterhaek ..._Herr 
Preceolt 	halfback 
Derr 	right halfback 	Baylor 

....... ....fallback ..... 
neer, by period.: 
I . 	lard 	0 	7 	0 	0-7 
thmemehaaatt 	• 	4 	0 	0-6 

Tosehdowas, _Heeler .iilpverford). 
Pritchard (ilim0tiehithim, , eolar after leochduwa-Beeler. 

Mobeiltallteme-Harerfeed: 
Meal, Baum. Selpen; limmorhaana: 
fireco, lehehell, Davie, Halirlder. 
▪ Ream. 

Randall Wants Defense; 
Brown Reports Damage 
To Property On Wane • 

Dean H. Tatnall Brown and 
Coach Roy Randall spoke in Col-
leotion Friday morning. Mr. Ran-
dall expressed his opinion that the 
success of the football team will 
depend to a large extent on the 
smooth functioning of the offense 
which will have to make llp for 
weaknesses in the team's defenu. 

iveWt.aemn eireseason practice opened 
three weeks ago, he found the 
prospects had looked pretty black. 
There were large gaps in the line 
left by graduation. The backfield 
fortunately had been retained al-
most intact. 

Mr. Randall explained that the 
College was large enough to fill the 
positions of varsity men who left 
after graduation, but that unex-
pected losses of varsity material 
had occurred this year. The coach-
ing staff, however, became more 
optimistic after training had start-
ed and the new men had begun to 
fill their position. more capably. 

Finally. Me. Randall expressed 
his desire that all undergraduates 
take part in athletics, making use 
of the many wonderful facilities 
a Haverford.. As for the Susque-
hanna game, he refused to make 
any predictions, except that it 
would be close and he had his fin-
gem crossed. 

Mr. Brown stated the gratitude 
of the College that the class of '42 
had been received wth a minimum 
of damage to college property. He 
announced that the automobile reg-
ulations were in effect, and asked 
the students to take care in park 
ing behind Lloyd on Collection 
mornings. 

In support of Coach Randall, Mr. 
Brown concluded by urging the en-
tire student body to support th 
football and soccer teams at all 
their games. 

Bryn Mawr 
Electrical Co. 

Westinghouse Appliances 
Radios 

Visit our New Showroom 
Repairing and Contracting 

730 RAILROAD AVENUE 
Phone Bryn Mawr 18 

Allegheny Eleven 
Seeks To Revenge 
'37 Win Of Fords 
Quakers Move Upstate 

For Second Game 
Of Campaign 

Confronted with the- task of 
stopping the five game winning 
streak of their upstate rivalshe 

Mead-ville, and Black journey to 
 Penna., on Saturday to do 

battle with Coach Karl Lawrence's 
Allegheny College eleven at 2.30 
P. B. Boasting the most success-
ful season in many years, Alle-
gheny will seek to carry on where 
they left off last fall. After drop-
ping the season's opener to Buffalo 
by a narrow margin, the Gatos 
faced an untried Ford eleven and 
went down to defeat by a 13-0 
score. These were the only blots 
on an otherwise perfect season as 
Allegheny went on to down five 
rivals in succession, including a 
highly favored Washington and 
Jefferson eleven, for the first time 
in the college's history. 
Odds Favor Allegheny 

Paced by the elusive Hod Lavely, 
the Blue and Gold will probably 
outweigh the visitors by five 
pounds to the, man. Three of the 
backfield quartet which started 
last year's, battle for the Gators, 
but only two linemen,. Bill Scar-
pitti, a tackle, and Bob Dugan, 228 
pound center, are returning. Re-
ports from Meadville indicate how-
ever, that the reserves from last 
year's great team are mere than 
filling the bill. 

The opposing clubs have each 
defeated one opponent, Allegheny 
having topped Otterbein College 
Saturday, 32-0, on the former's 
gridiron. Johns Hopkins is the 
only team met later in the season 
by each eleven. 

The probable line-ups: 
HAVE:11,mM 	JILLHOMEN 
Peters 	left rad 	Dumb. 
Jackman (C.) ... left Imelda 	/karghti 
WINalme .. left darted 	Deka 
Lewis 	maim 	Dag. 

right guard 	Mame 
Williams.Wiliam. 	right tackle .... ballhaa 
Knipe. ... 	right end 	DeUba•Mh 
Beeler .... Mearterbath , 
Derr .. 	left hallimak 	(C) 
P ..... tt right halfback 

	

.... -fallback 	ctaoSjn 

DOBBS 1 
Crtn to Country 

Heathermix 
A hat light enough to be 
comfortable - heavy 
enough to withstand hard 
west. In many hand-
some shades. 

$5, 

Jackson 
Moyer 

74111-12 efiraTa02 OVUM r 

...SUITS • IDUIEffffEU..  
EXCELLEPrr watamatin-UP BY 

Ardmore's Finest Tailor---Samuel Gang 
Collections Monday and . Thursday. BOOM Balderston, Beeler 

Dick Beeler Scores From Ten, 
Kicks Conversion For Margin 

Orange And Maroon Score With Aerial Attack, 
Line Buck For Extra Point Fails; 

Repeated Rallies Fail 



there'll be a 'Vacant Chair 
at Monte Tonight 

clap 

Someone will be missing at the dinner table 

tonight — someone whose place only you can 

fill. And there'll be a strange silence about the 

house that only your voice can dispeL 

Perhaps you have been too busy to feel 

lonesome, but the folks back home would be 

thrilled to hear your cheery "Hello I" 

And listen! Most long distance rates are reduced 

tonight after seven and all day Sunday. You can 

reverse the charges if you're short of cash. 

Enough said ? 

Number please! 

THE BELL TELEPHONE COMPANY or PENNSYLYANa 
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Walter Bond Gives 
College New Piano 

Weaver Piano Replaces 
One Formerly In. 

Roberts Hall 

Through the courtesy of Mr. 
Walter Is Bond, vice-president of 
the Weaver Piano Company of 
York, Pa., a new Weaver grand 
piano has been presented to the 

College, replacing the one which 
formerly stood in Roberts Hall. 

The Alumni Association in con-
junction with Mr. Bond purchased 
the piano in July, with funds which 
had -been voted for the purpose at 
the annual meting held in June. 
Mr. Bond is the father of Wiliam& 
H. Bond, '37, and is much interest-
ed in Haverford College. 

"The purchase of a new grand 
piano for Roberts Hall by the 
Alumni Association, through the 
courtesy of Mr. Bond, shows much 
thoughtful consideration of the 
needs of the College," states a let-
ter of thanks from M. Alexander 
Laverty, '17, to Thomas Wistar, '98, 
President of the Alumni Associa-
tion. "Stich an instrument Is of 
great value to the student body, 
but it is only through interested 
Alumni and friends of the college 
that such extra-curricular needs 
can be obtained. 

"On behalf of the Cap and Bells 
Club, I desire to express our ap-
preciation of your helpful interest 
In music at College. It gives me 
great personal pleasure to add my 
own delight that the Alumni As-
sociation is taking such an active 
interest in the needs of the stud-
ent body." 

Biology Club To Hold 
Meeting In Sharpless 

The Biology Club will hold its 
first meeting of the year in Sharp-
less Hall tonight. The club will 
offer an opportunity to those who 
are interested to work on the biol-
ogy exhibit in Sharpless Hall. A 
large amou,nt of material has al-
ready been gathered. 

The program this year will in-
clude the talks given by biology 
students about their work and also 
some outside speakers. Several 
field trips will be taken. 

The officers of the club are Rob-
ert White, '39, President and Rob-
ert L Schaeffer, '40, Secretary. 

All those interested in this ac-
tivity, especially Freshmen and 
Sophomores, are invited to attend 
tonight's meeting. 

WARNER EROS. 

ARDMORE THEATRE 
Tuesday & Wednesday 

Robert TOMAS, Lew Ayres 

"Rich Man Poor Girl" 

Third/pay-Saturday 

"Spawn of the North" 
Dorothy Lamour, George Raft 

erffilliWlle/FIES,04/1191T 41 
%[ KEEP SUPPLIED Wail "7

4 

SCHOOL TICKETS 
ArolowirArozizarozerie  

Ceded an Bout and ion Cars 
WO used. 3t a ride. Inchnlins 
Spec al Fro. Transfers. Schaal 
Ideal/J.1km Cords no ba 
oblminad at School Office. 

OJOINIOSN 
IltANSPOSIATION COMMIT 

A1101811111E ramesesienes CO. 

Cold Water Douse 
Enda Tense Crisis 

Rumblings of nationalistic 
tercer were heard on the for-
merly liberal reaches of fair 
Haverford's campus last Wed-
nesday night when a dozen 
juniors, carried away by the 
excitement of the European 
crisis, staged a burlesque pa-
rade around Lloyd Hall with 
the approved Nasi goose-step. 

With cries of "Free the Bryn 
Mawr Sudeten" the group 

, proceeded to elect a Fuehrer 
and Minister of Enlighten-
ment. At this point, however, 
seniors, aroused by the out-
burst, restored calm, and of 
course liberalism, with • lit-
tle cold water, All parties 
then retired feeling that the 
"tension has been consider-
ably eased." 

Haverford To Entertain 
Mid-Atlantic Engineers 

Buddin engineers from all over 
the Middle e Atlantic Staten will be 
the guests of the Engineering Club 
at the College this ,spring. Haver-
ford delegates were present at the 
meeting of the Mid-Atlantic branch 
of the junior division of the Amer-
ican Association of Electrical En-
gineers at Lehigh last year. Other 
members of the Association are 
Princeton and Lafayette. 

The first of the club's bi-monthly 
meetings will be held in about 
three weeks, President William S. 
Bonham, '39, announced. Already 
several •prospecrive speakers have 
been contacted. During the year 
there will also be inspection trips 
to neighboring factories. Last 
year's successful open house oight 
will probably be discontinued this 
year. 

TICKET REDUCTIONS 
Upon application to the Dean's 

office, students ran obtain ticket 
reductions for Eva 14 Gallienne's 
performance of "Madame Caper" 
This play, adapted by George Mid-
dleton from the play by Marcelle 
Maurette, is being staged com-
mencing Tuesday. Oct. 4, at the 
Locust St. Theatre In Philadelphia. 
Matinees will be given on Wednes-
days and Saturdays. 

"VIC" DANCE SATURDAY 
Because of their success last 

Year, a new series of "vie" dances 
will be inaugurated, the first of 
which will be given Saturday in 
the Commons Room from 9 'til 12. 
The sponsors urge all undergrad-
uates to attend. Refreshments 
will be served. 

	 • 

HEDGEROW 
THEATR E 

A4PYLAA. PA. 

Tare.. "area. •ad the Man'. 
	Shaw 

Wed.- Timm. 	America. 
Tragedy'. 	nreiser-Piaratar 

rel.. "The Fleet Mr.. Framer. 
airflow 

5", * —The Gips row—.Jam«' 
O'Neill 

Special Student Price: 

TiC 
, 

.1.41,e-rear by. meet. tralw end 

Call Media 305 or Sherwood 

6655 for reservations 

`Record' Portraits 
To Be Taken Soon 

Printing, Photography 
Contracts Signed; 

Want Snapshots 

In outlining plans for this year's 
Record. M. A. Webster, Jr., an-
nounced that the printing contract 
had been awarded to Thomsen-Ellis 
and Ca. of Baltimore, Md. and also 
disclosed that the Rembrandt Stud-
ios had been made official class 
photographers in an agreement 
signed late last spring. 

"Drastic deviations from the 
classic style of the last two years 
are planned," continued Webster, 
"and the book will be predomin-
ately pictorial. In line with this 
policy request has been made by 
N. H. Evans, photo editor, for all 
good shots anyone may have in his 
collection. They should be handed 
to Evans or Webster in the near 
future. 

Thomsen-Ellis Co. have printed 
the year book for the last two 
years and the Rembrandt Studios 
took last year's very successful 
Junior • Day pictures. Contracts 
were awarded after careful consid-
eration and examination of the 
work of several printers and pho-
tographers, said J. J. Jaquette, 
business manager, 

Mr. Bockss, Rembrandt's chief 
photographer, will take senior in-
dividual pictures on Monday, Tues-
day and Wednesday, beginning Oc-
tober 10. Pictures will be taken at 
15 minute intervals from 9 to 12.30 
and from 1 to 4 o'clock in Union. 
Seniors are requested to sign 
promptly at the Senior bulletin 
board for hours and to see Evans 
if they are unable to find a time. 

Group pictures will be taken 
some time this month, following 
completion of the individual sit-
tings. 

CAMERA MEET. TOMORROW 

Tomorrow night at 7.15 the Cam-
era Club will hold its first meeting 
of the year. All freshmen who are 
interested in photography are urg-
ed to be present in the West Math 
room, where plans for the club ac-
tivities during the year will be 
made. 

Luden's 
Menthol 

Cough 

Drops 5c 
Sold Pverywhere 

Suburban .  
Ardmore 

Wednesday & Thursday 
James 	 Margaret 

Stewart 	 &Assam 
"NEXT TIME WE LOVE" 

Fri., Sat., Suns  Mon. 
Jane Withers 

"KEEP SMILING" 
Gloria Stuart, Henry Wilkozon 

-411=111■ 

SEVILLE 
Bryn Mawr 

Wednesday & Thursday 
The "Dead End" Kids 

"LITTLE TOUGH GUY" 

Friday & Saturday 
Harold Lloyd 

"PROFESSOR BEWARE" 

Sunday & Monday 
"RACKET BUSTERS" 

George Brent, Gloria Dickson 

Intervievaid shout the subscrip-
tions placed with this year's cam-
pus Newspaper Agency, T. David 

Shihadeh, senior member of the 
agency, disclosed that this year's 
circulation is somewhat smaller 
than that of last year. According 
to the latest figures there are 134 
daily subscriptions and 90 on Sun-
day, as compared with the 161 
daily and 107 Sunday papers read 
by the college last year. This 
difference Shihadeh attributes to 
the rise in prices for dl%ly papers 
since last year. Shihadeh, Charles 
K. Peters, and James A. Vincent 
have been awarded the agency for 
the coming year. 

Seven different New York and 
Philadelphia papers are represent-
ed. Contrary to last year's ordils  
the daily field is, this year, led by 
the Philadelphia Inquirer, with 47 
subscriptions, closely followed by 
the New Yonk Times with 42. The 
Times, however, leads the Sunday 
papers with 43 subscriptions, the 
Inquirer taking second place with 
35. Of the other dailies, there are 
18 Bulletins ordered. 12 Ledgers, 
eight Herald Tribundli, and seven 
Records. Among the few other 
Sunday papers there are six Her- 

ald Tribunes, five Records, and • 
lonely Philadelphia Gazette-Demo-
crat. Shihadeh reports that the 
Daily News and Mirror are not rep-
resented. 

Dividing the subscriptions by 
class, the greatest number, 31, was 
placed by the Senior class. There 
are 28 sophomore oedemas 23 for 
the Freshmen, and only 15 sub-
scriptions in the email Junior Clank 
There are 15 faculty orders, and 
eight for various staff members. 
It. is interesting to note that nine 
subscriptions have been placed by 

theOtiathithevnarious dormitories, Lloyd 
Hall, with its majority of senior 
occupants, has more than twice 
the number of subscriptions of its 
nearest competitor, satilt 38 orders 
to North Barclay's 16. South Bar-
clay has 12 orders, Barclay Center 
has 11, and Founders and Merton 
tie for last place with 10  apiece, 

"For the benefit of those who 
have not yet subscribed, there are 
still several subscriptions avail-
able," says Shihadeh, and for the 
benefit of our readers we suggest 
that applicants clamoring at his 
door stay to the left and keep well 
in line. 

Paper Circulation Down A Little 
Daily Price Increase Is Blamed 

• ------.---i 
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IN PHILADELPHIA The Complete Camera Store 
Where you will find 

THE WORLD'S FINEST CAMERAS & ACCESSORIES 
Easy Time Payment Plan 	 Everything Photographic 

Klein & Goodman 	18 S. 10th Street _,..  


